
  

Mandatory Pre-Bid Conference Minutes 
Town of Lake Park, Florida 

RFP 104-2017 
Park Avenue, 7th Street to 10th Street 

Roadway Improvement Project 
Tuesday, April 18, 2017 at 10:30 a.m. 

Commission Chamber, Town Hall, 535 Park Avenue 
 

The mandatory pre-bid meeting was conducted on Tuesday, April 18, 2017 at 10:30 a.m. 
Present were Public Works Director Dave Hunt, Project Manager Richard Pittman, 
Operations Manager Richard Scherle, Finance Director Blake Rane, Town Manager John 
D’Agostino, Calvin Giordano & Associates Engineer of Record David Frodsham, P.E., 
Deputy Town Clerk Shaquita Edwards, and Town Clerk Vivian Mendez. 
 
Public Works Director Dave Hunt called the meeting to order at 10:33 a.m. and gave a brief 
description of this project (see attached Notice to Offerors). He stated that there were 
roadway failures in the 700 block of Park Avenue and lateral rutting that ran the length of 
the storm sewer piping, which was done in the year 2000. He explained that geotechnical 
analysis was done of this and found GCP pipe. He explained that it would be addressed by 
way of excavating down to the spring line of the pipe, re-compacting, bringing it back up 
and reconstructing the 700-block. This type of rut has not been discovered on the 800 or 
900-blocks of Park Avenue. Those two blocks would receive mill and overlay. He explained 
that there were decorative paver brick in the area. He stated that the paver brick project was 
sought and no contractor wanted to deal with a Maintenance of Traffic (MOT), so the work 
was postponed.  
 
He explained the “Scope of Work” (see page 37 & 38 attached).  He stated that the 
thermoplastic striping has been extended from US 1 to 7th Street on Park Avenue. He stated 
that they are seeking an alternate price for thermoplastic replacement on Water Tower Road.  
 
He asked that when they prepare the bids they pay attention to page 22 of the bid packet (see 
attached), which was the checklist of all the required documents. He explained that award of 
the contract was based on the lowest responsible responsive bidder. A bid security was 
expected in the amount of 5% of the base bid. He explained that an addendum would be 
issued based on the Town’s legal review of the contract documents, which would cover 
Public Records (see page 26 & 27 attached).  
 
He stated that substantial completion of the project would be in 120 days, with final 
completion in 150 days. He encouraged the use of the “Clarifications & Exception” page to 
be used for any such modifications to the project. He reviewed the alternates on page 40 (see 
attached).  
 
He explained that the eastbound traffic would remain open during the course of the project 
with anticipated lane shift. He stated that the westbound traffic would be detoured around 
the project area.  



  

 
He explained that the Public Works staff had included some descriptions of the 
thermoplastic striping of Water Tower Road and placing thermo over the existing markings. 
He asked that everyone review the disclaimer as it states that they would be responsible for 
their own quantities as they prepare their quotes. He stated that it was the same for alternate 
“D” (see attached page 26).  
 
He stated that the project consist of videoing the pipelines pre and post construction. He 
expressed staffs concern regarding how the lines were originally placed, which staff believes 
are too shallow. He stated that the current videos of the pipes show that the joints were in 
good shape and not the cause of the settling.  
 
He stated that bids are due by 10:30 a.m. on Wednesday, May 3, 2017.  
 
He stated that samples of the stamped concrete and color are required before proceeding 
with the project. He stated that a designated staging area was on the northeast corner of 
Foresteria Drive and 8th Street. He would be available for a walk-through of the area after 
this meeting.  He opened the meeting up for questions. 
 
A member of the audience asked what the proposed start date was for the project. Public 
Works Director Hunt explained that the bid opening was May 3, 2017; the Evaluation 
Committee would meet to review the lowest responsible responsive bidder and make a 
recommendation to the Commission; the contract would then take a few weeks to finalize 
with a possibility of construction beginning mid to late June.  
 
A member of the audience asked what the budget was for the project. Public Works Director 
Hunt stated $165,000. 
 
A member of the audience asked about the asphalt type and the depth. CGA representative 
Frodsham stated that the information would be included in the Addendum.  
 
A member of the audience asked if the Town was requesting a bid bond and a bid security. 
Public Works Director Hunt stated that the Town request a bid security. He then read the 
language that was included in the packet regarding the bid security. He agreed to address the 
topic in the Addendum.   
 
A member of the audience asked if the Town planned to stockpile the excess material. 
Public Works Director Hunt stated that the Town was not planning to stockpile the material 
and would dispose of any excess material.  
 
A member of the audience asked questions specific to the power washing. Public Works 
Director Hunt stated that the Town was not looking for a full replacement of sand and would 
request that the sand be topped off.  
 



  

A member of the audience explained that polymeric sand is not vibratory compacted into 
place it was wet placement and water temping. Public Works Director Hunt suggested that it 
be included as part of the Addendum.  
 
Inspector General Representative Tiffany Thomas, ask specific questions regarding the 
evaluation of the base bid or alternates. Public Works Director Hunt explained that the 
recommendation to the Commission would be based on the base bid and not the alternates.  
 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  
 
The mandatory pre-bid meeting adjourned at 11:03 a.m.  
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Town Clerk Vivian Mendez 
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